

Town of North Canaan

Board of Finance

October 8, 2025

Present: Chairman Doug Humes, Christian Allyn, Bill Minacci, Brian Allyn Sr.

Chairman Humes called the meeting to order at 7:00pm

Mr. B. Allyn moved to approve the agenda. Mr. Minacci seconded the motion. Motion carried.

Mr. C. Allyn moved to approve the minutes of the last meeting. Mr. B. Allyn seconded the motion. Motion carried.

Mr. C. Allyn moved to accept the monthly financial report. Mr. B. Allyn seconded the motion. Motion carried.

Tax collector's report was not received this month. The Selectman's office will notify the tax collector to make sure a monthly report is sent. Selectman Ohler will follow up on this.

Auditors update: The auditors are working on the audit.

Treasurer's Time: Emily Minacci had nothing to report. Mr. C Allyn asked about the hazardous waste bill. Ms. Minacci explained she will need to pull the bill to review it. They will meet offline regarding this.

Selectman's Time: Selectman Ohler thanked the board members that reached out to him and his wife on the birth of their daughter. He also thanked everyone for their patience when he missed meetings and time in the office. Selectman Ohler stated that the tax collector has created a couple of draft changes that she would like to bring before the board in November or December.

Board member comments: Mr. C. Allyn was happy to hear that the Greenways will be acquired. He has knowledge of a grant through DEEP that the town may be able to apply for. He is requesting that the Greenway Committee convene in the next couple months to begin working on this. Mr. C. Allyn then asked about the bid for the Bunny McGuire parking lot. Selectman Ohler explained that because MetCalf Paving is a local business and they greatly reduced the cost, the decision was made to hire them and not go out to bid.

Mr. Humes took a moment to thank Mr. Minacci for the past 20+ years of service on the Board of Finance. He further thanked Mr. B. Allyn for his years of service on the board as

well. Selectman Ohler added his thanks to the two members for their commitment to the town not only volunteering on the boards but also for their commitment to the town emergency services.

Public Comment: None

Mr. B. Allyn moved to adjourn the meeting. Mr. C. Allyn seconded the motion. Motion carried.

Meeting adjourned at 7:08pm

Respectfully submitted,

Ayrslea A Odell

Recording Secretary